
 
 

MEMO TO: Committee as a Whole 

FROM: Kristi Wilson, Chief of Police  

DATE:  September 11, 2018   

SUBJECT: Approve the contract for the Mental Health Field Response Teams Program Grant 

awarded by Washington State Criminal Justice Training Commission (CJTC) and Washington 

Association of Sheriffs & Police Chiefs (WASPC). 

.. 
 

I. PURPOSE  ☐  For Info Only    ☐  Potential Agenda Item    ☒  Scheduled for   

                 Council Action 
..recommendation 
 

II. RECOMMENDATION 

 

Authorize the Mayor to sign an agreement between the City of Redmond and the 

Washington Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs (WASPC) for the Mental Health 

Field Response Teams (MHFRT) Program Grant 

 

 

III. DEPARTMENT CONTACTS 

 

Kristi Wilson, Chief of Police   425.556.2529 

Ron Harding, Administrative Captain 425.556.2589 

 

 

IV. DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND 

Over the past three (3) years the City of Redmond and the Redmond Police Department 

(RPD) have worked to develop a comprehensive, innovative approach to deal with the 

complex issues our region faces stemming from unprecedented increases in homeless 

individuals and the opioid addiction epidemic. We began with the addition of an 

Outreach Specialist that is embedded with our Patrol response. He has assisted by 

creating a Community Resource Center that has brought representatives from many 

social service agencies together on a weekly basis. This proactive approach made 

Redmond an attractive choice to pilot the first Community Court in King County. The 

Community Court utilizes the Redmond Community Resource Center to assist defendants 

in completing court required stipulations which mitigate or defer sentences.  

The opportunity to add a dedicated Mental Health Professional to these existing programs 

would be a natural and much needed addition that would help us more effectively 

implement the Sequential Intercept Model of behavioral health services in our 

community.  

This grant will allow the RPD to partner with IKRON, which currently provides 

integrated behavioral health and vocational services to low income residents of King 



 

 

County with an office in Redmond, to provide the clinical staff for a Mental Health Field 

Response Team. By adding a Mental Health Providers, we will be able to provide a 

critical enhancement to our existing field response that aligns with the Sequential 

Intercept Model by allowing for immediate behavioral health assessment and rapid access 

to treatment.  

 

 

 

A. Analysis (Please include process to-date and any service delivery or fiscal 

considerations.) 

This grant was awarded by Washington State Criminal Justice Training Commission 

(CJTC) and Washington Association of Sheriffs & Police Chiefs (WASPC) for one 

(1) year, September 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019 in the amount of $84,122.00. 

This contract was reviewed by City Attorney Jim Haney on September 11, 2018. 

 

V. TIME CONSTRAINTS 

None 

 

VI. LIST OF ATTACHMENTS 

 

A. Mental Health Field Response Teams Grant Contract 

 

B.  Mental Health Field Response Teams Project Description 

 

 

 


